
 
 

 

Statement on the use of the 16-19 tuition fund at Marine Academy Plymouth 

This statement will detail how we plan on using the 16-19 tuition funding at Marine 

Academy Plymouth to support students who have been disadvantaged by the 

ongoing Covid-19 pandemic.  

As per the guidance, MAP Sixth form will provide 1:1 and small group tuition, both 

on-site and remotely, to no more than 5 or 6 students. Our plan is to use our teach 

first academic mentors to work intensively with students where they have fallen 

behind to ensure they are not only able to pass their re-sit subject but also fill 

fundamental gaps in their learning as a result of the 2020 and 2021 lockdowns.  

Examples of eligible students.  

• Those who had not achieved grade 4 or above in at least one of English 

and/or maths at this level by age 16.  

• Those who have fundamental gaps in learning across the curriculum as a 

result of the pandemic.  

Each tutor will participate in lessons and will then be provide clear learning 

outcomes in conjunction with the class teacher based on the content being 

delivered to ensure that gaps in knowledge do not hamper them from achieving 

their full potential. 

Where we will spend the funding. 

We plan on using the funding to secure  

• Academic Mentors to work intensively with small groups of students as well as 

offer 1-2-1 support.  

• Essential subject materials to aide mentors facilitate catch-up learning for 

students and for students to access additional catch-up curriculum resource.  

• Educational programmes (Heggarty Maths, Sparx, Kerboddle, Seneca) so 

that mentors can plan purposeful and meaningful catch up for our eligible 

students.  

 


